UCLA Graduate Students Association Forum
Meeting Minutes
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Regular Meeting
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Special Meeting

5:30pm, Wednesday, November 30, 2016
Global Viewpoint Lounge, Ackerman Student Union
I. Call to Order 
Meeting called to order at 5:35pm by Ioan Istrate. 
II. Approval of Meeting Agenda
Motion passes and the agenda is approved.
Traditionally, forum meetings are 3rd, 6th, and 9th week. I would move to approve this schedule for next quarter. The motion carries and the forum schedule for winter quarter is approved. 
III. UCLA Bruin Commuter Services  
Jeffrey Olschwang: I wanted to present some updates from UCLA transportation and our goals and things that affect you all. The UC system as a whole wants carbon neutrality in operations by 2025. That means electric vehicles, buses. We want to get back to the levels of 1990 by 2025. Our sustainability practices specifically are shooting for 2020. We want to reduce our GHG emissions and our traffic trip caps to the 1990 levels. Our ENT goals are to reduce our single occupancy vehicles to 48% and reduce our parking demand on campus. We’re trying to reduce our impact on the environment by offering some alternatives. We’re impacted in terms of space. There’s not a lot of growing outwards – we need to stay within the space commitment we have. So, it’s a shifting culture. Folks are turning more to alternative transportation on their own. We’re looking at other ways to get to campus. We offer transit, vanpool, carpool, walk, and bike options. My office is set up to help folks looking for alternative commute options. I have some flyers with pricing information. We’re trying to make this a more bike friendly campus. We have 7 miles of bike path on campus, 3,000 free bike parking spots, a bike rental program, and the UCLA bike shop right on campus. We support transit and subsidized transit on campus, including Metro, Big Blue Bus, Antelope Valley Transit, and a couple of others The Expo line just increased service to campus. Measure M also just passed in Los Angeles. We did transit promotion in fall quarter and gave out transit passes to grad students who would turn in their SOV passes. We are converting people from traditional SOVs to alternative transportation. 
Ian Coley (MPSC): I used to take the Flyaway a lot and it sort of went steadily downhill. Have they improved it since? I found it to be very unreliable. 
Jeffrey: It should be coming every hour on the hour, and if you’re not seeing that happen we can actually make a phone call. You can stop by my office and I can make a phone call. They’re supposed to be nicer vans and pretty reliable. We have a good relationship with LAX and we can help you with that. 
Michael Skiles: It’s been pretty reliable on the hour from Westwood, but at the airport there’s no telling when it will come. On multiple occasions, I waited upwards of two hours and it never showed up. 

Tess Armstrong: I take the Flyaway often. They are the smaller vans and they do have wifi. They don’t always come reliably, but they’ve added a live map link to their website. The traffic at the airport is very bad, so that’s why it’s not coming every hour on the hour. 
Jeffrey: I can send contact information and phone numbers and facilitate that
Dolly? Is there an app for transportation around campus? I think more students would use it if there were. 
Jeffrey: the app for that is NextBus. It’s for all public transportation and it will show you all the different buses: metro, big blue bus, bruin bus. 
Elizabeth Mills (MPSC): By 2025, UCLA wants all of its buses to be electric. Are we calling electric carbon neutral? Electric cars do have a carbon footprint. 
Jeffrey: It’s all different types of projects around campus that we’re doing. It’s looking into different types of energy. They do take that footprint into account. We also offer the ability to put carpools together. We offer carpool incentives and parking permit discounts. Our vanpool program is actually really robust – we have 148 vanpool routes serving 85 communities. These vans go as far as Ventura. There are part-time and full-time riders. It’s a nice, inexpensive way to get around. We have some benefits for the vanpool program – one month free, refer a friend program. In addition, we have the Bruin Commuter Club. If you’re a member of any of our transit programs, you can get discounted daily parking and qualify for metro rewards. We also offer an emergency ride home program twice a year. You can find additional information on Facebook, Twitter, Youtube, TS blog. My contact information: jolschwang@ts.ucla.edu.

Ian Coley (MPSC): I have a question about bikes. Getting to campus on a bike without getting run down is a bit of a problem. Is your office working to put in more bike paths in Westwood Village? Is there any way to add more arteries into the campus that aren’t just coming up from the south? 
Jeffrey: We are working to build a safer community. There is a lot of pushback, but I can ask our senior director of planning about that. We’ll get you some more answers. 
Elizabeth Mills: Are you the general point person of contact?

Jeffrey: That’s my group. We’re the customer service group that directs questions throughout the larger group. 

Mike Cohn: These initiatives are very admirable. The current situation is very very frustrating. Parking isn’t open on campus. 
Jeffrey: That’s the goal of my office. We’re trying to convert people our of SOVs and have eight active initiatives trying to free up parking on campus. Gas prices are at a record low so everyone decides to drive their car, and this is what happens. 
IV. Officer Reports 6:10pm
	Andres Schneider, VP External Affairs 
	Ioan: Andres is unable to be here today. I will read his provided statement. I have been in close touch with other UC campus representatives, the UCDC people. Our advisor at UCDC is very knowledgeable. Her projections for the next few years to come are pessimistic. Please contact Andres if you want or need more information about this. 
SAGE (Student advocates for graduate information). 
We met with Grad Division leaders and talked about initiatives for next year. 

I want to keep in touch and work with the IAGSA. Coordinate with Dashew to improve programming for international students.  

Ioan will send out Andres’ written report. 
Elizabeth Mills (MPSC): Is it possible to make this document available?

Ioan: Of course. I will email this out along with the earlier presentation and maybe several other things. 

	Parshan
	Michael Skiles: Parshan is the EVP designate for UCSA. Parshan’s report: for the firs time in UCLA’s near history, the university was able to send a full graduate delegation to ----------. Fourteen graduate delegates attended the conference this year. We hope to expand this amazing opportunity. The office is now going to focus on creating a UCLA delegate team to attend the UC lobbying conference which will happen in April. We will provide more information as it becomes available. We’ve been working on the issue of student workers across the state. At the Students Of Color Conference, I presented a report that you may access. SCME3299 coprogram on creating a uc rapid reponse team to any acts of hatred and violence. The structure of this team is still under discussion. Let me know if you are interested. The office is working on creating a presentation that will overview the current and proposed policies about PDST. We hope to present this at January forum. In an advocacy effort to protect DACA recipients, BAM has requested student support in signing the BAM pledge. I would encourage individuals to take this back to their councils to advocate for this initiative. 
Michael: We will include his report in the email that will be sent out.  

	Michael Skiles, GSA President
	Michael Skiles: I met with chancellor block, vice chancellor Gordon, and undergraduate president danny siegel. On the subject of donations, focusing capital development efforts towards projects that can help students, the chancellor was very receptive to encouraging major donations to go to residence projects. The chancellor assured us this is a priority of their development department. 
In terms of parking, I raised the concerns that a great number of you have been raising for a year very forcefully. To all of these concerns, VC Gordon had a preliminary discussion with parking services and we will have another meeting to work towards partial yet substantial solutions. We can work towards spot reallocation and creative solutions. 
I raised the issue of the CSO vans to advocate for an app for the vans. Right now, you have no idea when they come and the vans are white and unmarked – kind of sketchy. Obviously, that’s not acceptable. Students need to know when the van is coming. The Chancellor and VC are eager to work with us on this. 
On the state advocacy front, the council of presidents, of which I am graduate chair, is pushing to make the governor respect a provision of the CA constitutuio which says that we should be able to sit on his advisory committee to advise him on selections for regents. We expect in this coming year that there will be at least four vacancies that need to be filled and there should be student input to make sure that these people reflect our values. This effort is picking up steam. Napolitano is supporting us, as are others. 
On the subject of PDST, they are considering making further changes – completely abolishing the cap on how much these programs can raise their fees per year. Right now that cap sits at 6%, but the regents would do away with that cap entirely. Students are not going to be able to effectively plan out their education if they are seeing 8% increase compounded over four years. That’s completely unfair and we hope we can stop it. We’re mobilizing UCSA and council of presidents to stop it. The only real check on this hike would be the point at which enrollment would suffer. That is a scary idea. Please share your anecdotes. 
As a final note, an MPSC rep pointed out that there is a code that suggests that every quarter officers and cabinet members and everyone should be evaluated on the basis of written reports and self-reports in service of the GSA. We will present the results of this evaluation to you at the next forum. In the meantime, if any of you have feedback, submit it to the staff email: staff@gsa.asucla.ucla.edu. If you want it to be anonymous just make a note of that. 

Ian Coley (MPSC): When are we likely to see languge from Regents on the supplemental tuition?
Michael: They have released a draft. I will include it in the group of attachments that will be sent out after forum. I want to mobilize people early so that students can take a stand. Please urge your constituents to take a stand and share their stories.  

	Ioan Istrate, VP Internal Affairs
	Our staff is in the GSA office for your assistance, if you need anything, feedback, questions. My focus has been to understand what is needed in the graduate student body. I am a huge advocate for the IGSA, that was one of my platforms. I wanted to support events for graduate students. A lot of my work involves the financial aspects of the GSA. Requisition forms are part of my daily work. I am responsible for everything that I sign. 
In the future, I want to organize more information on how to correctly complete a requisition form and what the process is. Maybe a workshop. I’ll be discussing with Debbie to put something together. 
I’m joining Michael in representing the graduate students to other on campus organizations like USAC. 

We have had several meetings with administration, faculty, and student leaders in the weeks following the election. Its my strong conviction that we have to be ready for anything.
I have met or participated in some council meetings – I hope to meet all of you in person and your constituents. I’ll follow up more on an individual basis. 

We are trying to keep the website updated, but there are some mistakes. If the councils could send me minutes, I will upload those to the website. 

	Tess Armstrong
	Thank you for all of your help so far. One big problem is a TA shortage – we’ve developed a subcommittee on TA shifts. We’ve been working on putting together a survey and getting graduate student results from each department. We compiled survey results and had a pretty good response rate and we appreciate that and would love further feedback. We’ve had several meetings regarding these results and put together the TA Marketplace which launched this fall. We hope to see improvements coming out of the TA marketplace. The council for planning and budget has had a very positive response. 
The council on research wants to make more collaborative research opportunities for graduate students. 

One of the implications of having more undergrads is related to funding – larger class sizes impacts the quality of education and the course load for professors. There will be a meeting coming up in December about this. 
If you haven’t sent me a report, please do so. 

	Shane 
	We have a recycling competition coming up – promote the concept of reculing things that you usually don’t recucle, like office supplies. Competition between luskin, fielding, and Anderson, but we can add more schools if there is interest!
Greenscreens is coming up in April – earth week. We’re going to have two screenings on campus but we may have an event at an off campus site in santa monica. 

	Alex, IGSA
	We have the pleasure of hosting gradcafe again, which is 200 brown bags of healthy lunches. We’ve been feeding 200 students every day in Kerckhoff Hall 138. We’ll be serving lunches again tomorrow from 11:30 to 1:30. 

Additionally, in light of the president elect we released with Dashew Center a joint statement to international grad students that their student visa status will not change 


V. Budget Approval 7:04PM
Michael Skiles: I wanted to thank ASUCLA and Roy for helping us get these in time for this Forum. Last year we weren’t able to get this approved until February. We now have the whole thing to consider. As a preliminary, one budgetary matter is the cabinet stipends. There is a GSA code that states that if a cabinet member does not make it to at least one forum and 2/3 of cabinet meetings then they need a 2/3 vote from forum to give them their stipend. I would entertain a motion to give Andres Schneider and Stacey meeker their customary stipends. This has been a rare year for Andres. Stacey Meeker is doing a full-time publications job and has done it since 2008. Unfortunately, she hasn’t been able to attend physically because she has been away with her father. The funds to stipend them have been budgeted. 

The motion is seconded


Ian Coley (MPSC): I’d like to see a report from publications before we award the stipend sight-unseen. Additionally, for Andres I was a little disappointed by the quality of his report – it seemed a little rushed. I know he works hard, but I would rather hear form him before awarding him his stipend. 

Elizabeth Mills (MPSC): How would one accomplish that?


Ian: We don’t need to rebudget the money. 

Dolly: from a social standpoint, if they are relying on this money and they have family issues we should not withhold this from them. 
Michael: I think it would be dangerous if we deprived them of that 
VI. SHAC Student Health Announcement

David DiTullio 
VII. Closing Remarks

VIII. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned 
Respectfully submitted:    
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